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Response to Request for Information 

 
Reference FOI 0316110 
Date 21 March 2016 
 

Early Retirement Awards 

 
Request: 
 
Would it be possible for you to provide me with the total numbers of ex-employees of 
Birmingham City Council who have retired or been made redundant since 2011? 
 
In respect of your above question, it has been established after careful consideration 
that the Council does not hold information regarding the number of Birmingham City 
Council ex-employees that retired or were made redundant since 2011 as we only 
hold details of employees or ex-employees if they have been contributing members 
of the scheme. Consequently, we are unable to provide any information relating to 
the above, and are informing you as required by Section 1(1) (a) of the Act, that 
states:  
 
"Any person making a request for information to a public authority is entitled to be 
informed in writing by the public authority whether it holds information of the 
description specified in the request".  
 
I can advise you that this information would be held by Birmingham City Council. 
 
 


